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Long Time Treasurer, Hazel E. Tarpley, Retires 
Hazel Tarpley was treasurer for the Magnolia Society for nearly ten years. She has 
fond memories of the mony people she met and the places she ond her husband, Wes, 
visited over the years. Hazel brought a strong business background to the Treasurer 
position as she managed and then owned her own office interiors business. While 
Hazel was Treasurer for the Magnolia Society, she was also Treasurer for the Seattle 
Rhododendron Society and Meerkcrk Gardens, which is owned by the Seattle Rhodo- 
dendron Society. On her Ivatch, the treasuries for all these organizations flourisired. 
Thank you, Hazel, for aj oh well done. The following recollections arein her own 
words. 

When I met Dennis Jones on the hillside at Sir Peter Smithers' garden in 
Switzerland I never dreamed what the next ten years would hold for me. 
Later that year Dennis called me from the Magnolia Society Fag Board meet- 
ing and told me that the Board wanted me to be their Treasurer. With the 
help of Dennis, Perry Narten, and Dorothy Callaway I took over the job at 
the annual meeting in Boston in 1993. 

The best part of being Treasurer has been the opportunity to visit different 
parts of the country for the twice-yearly meetings. Places that stand out in 
my mind are the annual meeting at Mobile and the dinner at John Allen and 
Fran Smith's home, the annual meeting in Ohio and touring the Holden 
Arboretum and David Leach's place. Also memorable were the Board meet- 
ings at Birmingham, Alabama where we visited the Arboretum and Wade 
and Harriet Mahlke's garden. Lola Koerting and her husband sponsored a 
meeting at Stamford, Connecticut where they not only hosted a dinner for 
the Board but also arranged for us visit the estate of John D. Rockefeller Sr. 

At the board meeting at Asheville, Ivc we visited August and Mary Lou 
Kehr's home and toured his arboretum. We feel honored to have known 
Augie as a friend and were saddened by his death. 

kg. 

My So birthday was a memorable 
event thanks to the Magnolia Society. 
We were attending the board meet- 
ing at the Polly Hill Arboretum. 
Stephen and Happy Spongberg were 
our hosts for a dinner during which 
they surprised me with a cake and 
gift to commemorate my birthday. 

I want to thank the many people 
who helped the Society and me the 
past ten years. Without them we 
would not have been as successful as 
we were. 

Hazel receiving a gift from the Magnolia 
Society at a Seattle Rhododenron 
Society event held last December. 
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The Royal Horticultural Society 

THE RHODODENDRON, 

CAMELLIA, AND MAGNOLIA 

GROUP 

Subscription is f )5 per annum, 
which includes both 

YEARBOOK AND BULLETIN 

Application to 
Membership Secretary 
Mrs. Miranda Gunn 

Ramster, 
Petworth Road 
Chiddingfold 

Surrey GU8 4SN 
United Kingdom 

LOUISIANA NURSERY 
KEN, eELLE, and DALTON DURIO 

Your source of Magnogas 
and other 

Garden Aristocrats 
for over 50 years 

Catalog — 56. 00 
(276 pages with 
48 color prints) 

5853 Highway 182 
Opelousas, LA 70570 

Telephone (337) 9483696 
Facsimile (337) 9424)404 

www. durlonursery. corn 

The Research Foundation of the Magnolia Society 
The Magnolia Society Endowment Fund needs your support 

Please send your contributions to: 
The Research Foundation Fund 

518 Parker Street 
Gibson TN 38338 USA 

Contributions are tax deductible in the United States 
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senkut 
Nurseries 
SPECIALISTS IN MAGNOLIAS 
CH 6575 San Nazzaro/Ticino 
Switzerland 
Telephone: 091 795 16 67 
Fax: 091 795 30 29 

We offer over 350 varieties of grafted Magnolias. 

Among these are some of the latest hybrid Magnolias and selected 
clones of Magnolia species. 

Our full list of Magnolias, Camelias and Wisterias is available on request. 

Plants are dispatched as one- or two-year grafts and in accordance with 

import regulations. 

Magnolia Society International, 
twflcers 
President 
Richard B. Figlar 
364 Shady Grove Road 
Pickens SC 29671 
Phone/Fax; 864. 898. 0162 
Vice President 
Susan Treadway 
1509 Monk Road 
Gladwyna, PA 19035 
Ras. Phone: 610. 642. 8050 
Secretary 
Roberts Hagen 
6616 81" St 
Cabin John, MD 20818 
Treasurer 
Larry Langford 
518 Parker Street 
Gibson, TN 38338 
Editor 
Prudence Holkger 
Po Box 2043 
Issaquah, WA 98027. 0091 
Webmaster 
Donald E. King 

dkmg4egte. net 

lnc. 
Standing Committee Chairs 
Registered Corporate Agent 
Joseph W. Hickman 

Research 
Richard B. Figlar 

International Registrar of 
Magnoga Cultlvam 
Dororthy Callaway 
callaway4eiowatelecom. net 

Seed Counter 
Stefan P. Cover 

Awards and Honors 
Jim Gardiner 

Display and Test Gardens 
James Gardmer 

Budget 
Larry Langford 

Endowment Foundation 
Sumner Parker 

Nomfnntfons 
Gordon Hagan 

Convention 
Vacant 

Round Robin 
Mark D. Haimes 


